

Mr Steve Ryan Managing Director Tactical Group Level 15, 124 Walker St North Sydney, NSW, 2060

08/04/2020

Dear Steve

## Moorebank Precinct East (SSD 7628 & SSD 6766) - Updates to Operational Documentation

I refer to your correspondence dated 30 March 2020 regarding the submission of updated operational documentation for Moorebank Precinct East (SSD 7628 & SSD 6766). These documents have previously been approved by the Planning Secretary. I understand the documents have been updated and resubmitted to the Department for information to reflect the next stage of operations (Area 2) and administrative changes following the determination of SSD 7628 MOD 2.

The Department is satisfied the documents are consistent with the Program for Operational Phase Delivery (POPD) approved by the Planning Secretary on 21 May 2019 and reflect the next stage in the progressive roll-out of operations across the Moorebank Precinct East site.

I request that the following documents are made publicly available on the project website:

- Operational Environmental Management Plan (Revision 15, dated 27/3/2020)
- Operational Waste Resource Management Plan (Revision 10, dated 27/3/2020)
- Operational Noise and Vibration Management Plan (Revision 12, dated 27/3/2020)
- Operation Air Quality Management Plan (Revision 11, dated 27/3/2020)
- Operational Flora and Fauna Management Plan (Revision 8, dated 27/3/2020)
- Operational Emergency Response Plan (Revision 14, dated 20/3/2020)
- Stormwater Infrastructure Operations and Maintenance Plan (Revision 7, dated 26/3/2020)
- Operational Community Communication Strategy (Revision 5, dated 27/3/2020)

I note that construction is still occurring within the precinct. You must ensure that operational and construction areas are clearly delineated as per the approved plans. Further, changes to the construction boundaries within the Construction Environmental Management Plan and Sub-plans under SSD 7628 and SSD 6766 may be approved by the Environmental Representative. The updated plan(s) are to be made publicly available on the project website.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Jake Shackleton, Team Leader Infrastructure Management at <a href="mailto:jake.shackleton@planning.nsw.gov.au">jake.shackleton@planning.nsw.gov.au</a>

Yours sincerely

Evatta

Erica van den Honert Director, Infrastructure Management Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary